Dike, Darlene

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Hi All

Planning and Public protection

08 September 2016 15:32
Planning

FW: Travelodge Hotel - 10 Drury Lane - comments regarding: 2016/3825/P

We have received the following comments regarding application 2016/3825/P

Regards

From: Meredith Whitten

Sent: 05 September 2016 12:54
To: Planning and Public protection; Bhudia, Paru
Subject: Fwd: Travelodge Hotel - 10 Drury Lane

Hi Paru,

See the link to the documents below. The comments we submitted are also included.

Perhaps your section doesn't handle variation applications? [ just assumed everything involving a table or

chair fell under you.
Thanks!

Meredith Whitten
+44 (0)781 014 3326

Begin forwarded message:

4.2 10 Drury Lane WC2B
5RE

2016/3825/P

Travelodge
Hotel/ Travelodge Hotels
Ltd.; Smith Jenkins Ltd.

(agent)

Variation of condition 6
(avoid flat roofs as amenity
terraces or commercial
drinking/eating) of planning
permission; (2009/2628/P,
07/10/2009) to allow some
limited outdoor seating
associated with the hotel.

Objection. The reasons that condition 6 of permission for
planning application 2009/2628/P have not changed
and, thus, they should not be removed. In that
permission, the planning officer stated that, “No areas
for vertical drinking would be provided for the hotel. A
condition would be attached to any permission granted
ensuring that the flat roof area outside of the proposed
entrance or the green roof area above the extension
would not be used as sitting area or for vertical drinking.
This would protect the residential amenity of surrounding
occupiers.” The Council concurred and added the
condition to prevent “unreasonable overlooking of
neighbouring premises.”

Varying or removing this condition would have a
significant impact on residential amenity, not just from
overloaking, but also from noise and disturbance as
well. The applicant has confirmed that the public, as well
as hotel customers, can use the restaurant/bar facility
area. Local residents are already disturbed by vertical
drinkers and have complained to the hotel management,




despite the officer’s report specifically mentioning that
no vertical drinking is permitted (see 6.32 of officer's
report). However, the noise and disturbance have not
been curtailed. Permitting tables and chairs would not
only negate the agreement made with local residents in
2009, but would also condone the noise and disturbance
caused by hotel customers at present.

As stated in CPG5 6.14, T&CH can cause problems by
placing noise-generating customer areas directly
adjacent to residential accommodation and can cause
particular problems from noise and obstruction to
pedestrians. Tables and chairs also add to the
cumulative impact of night-time uses in an area. This
hotel is located in a predominantly residential area and
the proposed tables and chairs will have an adverse
impact on residential amenity because of noise and
disturbance resulting from customers seated outdoors
and in such close proximity.

Comments by 23-08-16

Photo: hitps://goo.gl/LQPRxw

Documents: http:/qoo.gl/ixINGv1

Note: New application. Proposed hours: M-SU 09:00-
21:00.

Best wishes,
Meredith




